
November 1, 2024

Dear Parents and Students,

This letter is to inform you about a presentation covering the following academic programs
that award college and high school credit:

-College Credit Plus (CCP)
-Advanced Placement (AP) courses
-Dual Enrollment CCP courses at NHS (currently College Writing/Research Writing
and General Chemistry I/II)

On Wednesday, January 8, 2025 from 7:00 – 8:00pm representatives from the local college
CCP programs will be sharing information and answering questions regarding CCP. This
session will also include a discussion on AP courses and the difference between AP and CCP.
We will also discuss current courses offered at NHS as Dual Enrollment CCP courses. This
session is recommended for all students currently in grades 6-11 who are considering taking
College Credit Plus courses next school year.

The meeting will be held via Google Meet and a link is here CCP Informational Night 2025-
Wednesday, January 8, 2025 -7:00 – 8:00pm
Time zone: America/New_York
Google Meet joining info
Video call link: https://meet.google.com/wpm-ibhi-nwu
Or dial: (US) +1 219-301-2095 PIN: 881 543 904#
More phone numbers: https://tel.meet/wpm-ibhi-nwu?pin=2135714513143

This letter is being sent to all parents of students currently in grades 6-11. The state
mandates that we notify ALL parents of the opportunity to participate in the College Credit
Plus (CCP) programs.

The CCP program permits college-ready students, grades 7-12, who qualify for college
admission, to receive state funding to participate. The bill establishes guidelines and
procedures for enrolling 7-12 grade students in CCP programs. The postsecondary
institutions to which this optional program applies are state-assisted colleges or universities.
Legislation requires school districts to inform students and parents of this program on an
annual basis. If you are interested in seeing which universities the district has current
agreements with please go to the Nordonia website to retrieve this letter virtually. The
district currently has agreements with The University of Akron, Kent State University, Stark
State University, Tri-C-Nordonia Hills, and Tri-C.
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Note: If you plan to participate in the CCP program for the 2025-2026 school year,
parents and students should attend this meeting outlining the requirements for
participation. The meeting will outline program guidelines and responsibilities and will
specify procedures to be followed. Following the meeting, students and parents will be
responsible to search for appropriate colleges and meet all application deadlines.

● The CCP Intent to Participate and Student/Parent Acknowledgement forms
must be returned to the High School Counseling Department on or before
March 25, 2025.

● The Middle School CCP Intent to Participate and Student Parent
Acknowledgement forms must be returned to the Middle School Counseling
Department on or before March 25, 2025.

● Forms are posted on the Nordonia CCP website College Credit Plus -
https://www.nordoniaschools.org/CollegeCreditPlus.aspx

Please contact the following people if you have any questions:

Name Grade Telephone Email

Martina Kwolek 7 & 8 330.908.6608 martina.kwolek@nordoniaschools.org

Anthony Rock 9 330.908.6024 anthony.rock@nordoniaschools.org

Kathy Sandberg 10 330.908.6023 kathy.sandberg@nordoniaschools.org

Nicole Seward 11 330.908.6022 nicole.seward@nordoniaschools.org
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